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Dear Senator [Last Name],
I am writing to you with strong concern regarding the President’s recently released budget proposal, which includes the alarming elimination of the University Centers for Excellence in Developmental Disabilities (UCEDDs). This misguided action, announced on June 2, 2025, would deal a catastrophic blow to the disability community and threatens the infrastructure that supports millions of individuals and families in every state, including our own.
UCEDDs are congressionally authorized, federally funded programs required by law in every U.S. state and territory. For more than 60 years, they have been central to the success of the disability support system, training professionals, evaluating children with autism, conducting vital research, and partnering with communities to ensure people with disabilities can live full, meaningful lives. These Centers are not partisan and should not be mischaracterized as “DEI” initiatives for political purposes.
The Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD) has called this move what it is: a dangerous and misinformed attack on institutions that work every day to support inclusion, independence, and opportunity. These values—diversity, equity, and inclusion—are not political slogans. They are the foundation of our national disability policy, and rejecting them endangers decades of disability progress.
The impact of eliminating UCEDDs would be felt nationwide. That’s why Members of Congress from both parties have already taken action by signing onto bipartisan Dear Colleague letters urging protection of these programs. 
I believe Members of Congress who support disability rights should assist these efforts and push for full funding for the UCEDDs during the appropriations process, and also ensure protection for the other critical components of the Developmental Disabilities Network, as well as the Leadership Education in Neurodevelopmental and Related Disabilities (LEND) Programs, funded through the bipartisan Autism CARES Act and the Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Research Centers (IDDRCs), which are also at risk.
The disability community deserves your support, especially now.
Sincerely,
 [Your Full Name]
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